The Builder • •



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

June 1, 1954

THIS WEEK

Gordon Jones has persuaded Les Sauers to come and talk to us about one of his many fields of interest. Whether it's lumber, roads, Chamber of Commerce or local politics, you will learn facts which do not appear in the newspapers.

HEALDSBURG VS. SAN FRANCISCO

The Healdsburg and San Francisco boys' clubs will stage a boxing match here at the Ball Park on Friday, June 4, starting at 8:00 p.m. There will be ten matches between the boys, followed by two exhibition bouts by professional boxers. Tickets are \$1.00. The proceeds will be used for other Boys' Club activities. Al Barbieri has worked hard to arrange this interesting program and needs your support. Anyway, where else could you see a good boxing program for only \$1.00?

DIRECTORS! MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Board will be held tonight at the home of Don Jackson, 816 Brown Street at 7:45 p.m. It would be fine if new members could attend one or more of these meetings to find out what goes on behind the scenes of the weekly luncheons. Members requiring makeups will be welcomed with open arms.

FAMILY PICNIC

The date is still Sunday, June 6, at Fred Brandt's picnic grounds on the South bank of the River. The grounds will be open at 12 noon, and a barbeque dinner prepared by Ernie Frandsen and his crew will be served at 3:00 p.m. This will be a fine place to relax after collecting for the White Elephant Sale in the morning. Swimming, boating, games and refreshments for everybody.

WE MISSED YOU

We really mean it— so here is the list of fellows we hope to se making up at Don Jackson's long There light. Beahm, P. Beeson Campbell, Clark, Frandsen, H. Joekson, Martin, G. Miller, Nielsen, Passy, Wainscott, Wittke, Jack Wheeler. A couple of the boys will have to go around the block and come in twice to make up an extra meeting—either that or join the crownd at Geyserville next week.

The Builder • •



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

June 8, 1954

THIS WEEK:

Mr. W. C. Batchelder, Lieutenant Governor of Division 8, will pay his official visit today. He hasn't announced the subject of his talk, but will probably give us the highlights of the International Convention in Miami, which he attended last month.

SWIMMING MEET:

Healdsburg Explorer Post 221 will hold a swimming contest for all Explorer Posts in Sonoma and Mendocino Counties at the Municipal Beach on Saturday afternoon, June 12. The winning post will receive a trophy donated by Kiwanis. Ribbons will be awarded the winners of the various events.

Kiwanians and their families are invited to come and watch the contest. There will be no admission charge.

In the evening the Foots will cook dinner over open campfires along the beach. The development of this interesting program is largely due to the efforts of Waldo Iversen.

SUMMER PROGRAM - MEMORIAL BEACH:

Your Board of Directors voted to contribute \$100 to a fund for carrying out the recreational program for boys and girls at the Memorial Beach this summer. Other service clubs are contributing.

NEW F.F.A. FUND:

The Directors voted to set aside the entire \$195.31 realized at the Kiwanis Rooth last month as a "Disaster Fund" to help boys and girls who run into difficulties with their farm projects. The fund will be administered by the Agricultural Committee.

CITATION:

Ed Quinn and Bill Wolking deserve special mention for the many hours of hard work they put in last week getting things ready for the picnic.

PRIMARY ELECTION:

The Builder reminds every Kiwanian of his duty as a free citizen to vote at the primaries today, and to offer help to friends and neighbors who may have difficulty getting to the polls.

The Builder • •



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

June 15, 1954

TODAY:

We are entertaining the graduating class of the Healdsburg High School, a record class of 112. Unless we also have a record attendance, the guests will outnumber us by more than 2 to 1. The annual Kiwanis scholarship award and the award for outstanding citizenship will be made at this meeting.

What could be more appropriate for this special occasion than a great athlete as program chairman and an outstanding coach as guest speaker. Eddie Beeson has arranged for Pappy Waldorf to address the class of 1954 at this meeting.

PAST PRESIDENTS:

The names of active members who have been presidents of this club or more senior officers in Kiwanis are starred on the reverse side of The Builder. For those interested, we give below a complete record of presidents since this club was organized in 1923 and the year in which they held office.

1923	Joe Miller	1939	Harry Latimer
1924	Geo. Imrie	1940	Earl Adams
1925	Fred McConnell	1941	Paul Crabb
1925	Ed Quinn	1941	Chas. Comstock
1926	Frank Corrick	1942	Chas. Comstock
1927	Bill Whitney	1943	Finnly Frisch
1928	Hick Cooley	1944	Neil Parsons
1929	Harold Miller	1945	Byron Gibbs
1930	Jim Bowen	1946	Louie Schwab
1931	Floyd Darby	1947	Earl Osborn
1932	Al Garrett	1948	Ern Frandsen
1933	Roy Haley	1949	Walt Wright
1934	Russ Stevens	1950	Al Huddart
1935	Ed Byrn	1951	Jim Clarke
1936	Harold Rosenberg	1952	Tom Ludcke
1937	John Morgan	1952	Fred Martin
1938	Ed Beeson	1953	Waldo Iversen
4/)0	and and and and	-,,,,	

BOYS' AND GIRLS' WORK:

Last week the Board voted to use budgeted funds of approximately \$85.00 to help send 5 boys from needy families to the B.S.A. summer camp at Noyo. A trophy cup was also donated as a prize in one of the events open to boys and girls at the Russian River Riders Horse Show.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, Calif.

THIS WEEK

June 29, 1954

Our high average of past weeks is slipping we can't tell you who the speaker will be again this week. Sorry.

INTER GLUB MEETING

Save the date <u>July 15</u> for a stag affair with Geyserville and Santa Rosa at Mark West Springs at 7PM. Dinner will probably be steak at \$2.75 and worth twice the price in fellowship. Hope we have a good representation there.

DIRECTORS MEETING

This Tuesday right after the regular meeting, — A good chance for a makeup. We understand the directors will consider financial matters of some importance at that time.

WHITE ELEPHANT SALE

Don't forget to be on the lookout for stuff to sell - and almost anything will sell. That collection in the P. G. & E. warehouse is a good start, but it won't make much of a sale unless it is greatly increased.

CLUB MEMBERSHIP

We have taken in some excellent members recently and still have room for a few more. Membership is now 64 and the maximum we can take at the present time is 70

MAY ATTENDANCE -- 99.36 -- Congratulations